MINUTES OF THE NELSON'S CREEK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION (NCHA)
                    ANNUAL BOARD MEETING - April 15, 2013

The meeting was called to order at Picotte Grade School by Jeff Busch, President, at 7:05 p.m. and there were thirty homeowners present.


Dan Collins, was appointed recording secretary.

Other Board members present were Steve Holloway, Michael Schop, and Dan Collins, Secretary.  Absent Board Member Debra Steffen.  Also present Nancy Kurtenbach, Treasurer, and former Treasurer, Tim Gombold.

On a Motion by Shelley Collins, Seconded by Sue Baldwin, approved the 2012 Nelson’s Creek Homeowners Association (NCHA), Annual Meeting Minutes as printed in the website and agreed to dispense with their being read.

Officer Reports

Jeff Busch, President stated that the 144th Street widening project has caused a lot of damage to the NCHA out lots.  He reported at the Blondo Street entrance, that we’ve lost our sprinklers, lighting, and electrical systems.  He also said that entrance has been lowered by about five feet and that it will also cost us most of the first island.  Jeff stated that the luckily our signs and our well head located there are both safe.  

Jeff also discussed the Nelson’s Creek entrance, where he said we are losing both signs, the sprinklers, the electrical systems, and landscaping.  He said that basically we will be starting over and rebuilding everything.  Jeff was asked about saving those existing signs and he said we checked prices and actually it was cheaper to just build new signs.

Homeowner Ron Mercer asked about the trees removed on 144th Street.  Jeff said the SID gave away as many trees as possible and we took about fifteen trees for islands two and three at the Blondo entrance.  Janet Pol, SID board member stated that the SID gave away all the trees they understood would be removed.  She said they later found out the City was removing another forty trees, that hadn’t been marked earlier for removal.  

Jeff said the 2012 NCHA budget was money short for improvements because the Board didn’t think the City was going to start construction this soon.  He said the Board solicited bids and awarded Jay Moore Landscaping the contract to make improvements to Blondo Street islands two & three.  Jeff discussed to pay the cost the Board approved spending approximately $5,000 from the landscaping budget and then approximately $3,000 from our contingency fund.  The bid included removing dead trees, relocating 144th Street trees, and also landscaping on those lots. 

Another homeowner inquired about the monies being spent in the past and currently on our sprinker systems.  He said it may be cheaper to hook up to City water.  Jeff stated that we only found one company, CM’s Lawn Care that will work on our sprinkler system.  He said that it is 220 volts and very antiquated.  

Tim Gombold, Outgoing Treasurer

Tim Gombold shared with Homeowners a handout that showed the number of delinquent homeowners has been reduced between 2011 and 2012.  He said one year ago we had 94 delinquent homeowners and this year we have 55.  He also said that as a number of properties have sold the titles companies have helped us by clearing the title and paying the arrears up to date.  

 Tim also passed out the revised 2013 budget and carefully went over all the special projects including $8,000 for Blondo islands, the $3,000 contingency fund,  the $4,700 landscaping variance, the $812.50 legal expense to review City purchase documents, and more.  

On a Motion by Joan Lubischer, Seconded by Louis Pol, Approved the revised 2013 budget as presented.  Approved.

OLD BUSINESS 

None

NEW BUSINESS

A Homeowner inquired about the widened 144th Street and Jeff said it will be complete with a walking trail and very low maintenance on the grass cutting.  Another Homeowner asked if the NCHA could later plant trees in the area and Jeff Busch said no as it will be City property.  

Homeowner, Mike McDermott asked if anyone was aware of the traffic hazard the MUD & OPPD trucks and construction equipment create near the entrance to 144th Street.  He said particularly at school dismissal time traffic can back up to the Nelson’s Creek entrance.  Jeff Busch suggested that he call the Sheriff as they would have jurisdiction.  

Mike McDermott also inquired if a traffic study had ever been completed in Nelson’s Creek.  Tom Rerucha, SID Board Chair said that he could help answer the question.  Jeff then recognized Tom and he said a traffic study may only be completed once every two years and that yes it has been completed.  Mike also discussed stop sign violations and speed bumps.  Tom said the size and dimension of speed bumps is determined by the age & location of the subdivision.  He said ultimately those decisions are left up to the City.  The group generally agreed that stop sign violations are a problem.

A Homeowner inquired about Covenants and their enforcement.  Specifically he inquired about trash cans and the requirement that they be kept out of sight.  Jeff Busch said the Board does their best to enforce covenants and that he has personally made calls to offenders.  He said for the most part Homeowners are willing to comply.  He also said a certain percentage likewise chose to not follow the rules.  We discussed garbage cans and satellite dishes that both may not be visible from the street.  A Homeowner read the Covenants that stated garbage cans may also not be visible to your neighbor.  The group also discussed the requirement to keep your garage door closed.  The group discussed ways to notify offending Homeowners, but ultimately we did not take any official action.   Jeff also told the group the Board took action last year to require a Homeowner making an official complaint, to first speak to the offender.  

A Homeowner inquired about Roofing Requirements and his inquiry was directed to our Architectural Review Committee Chairman, Ron Mercer.  He was also reminded that the requirements are posted on our website.   Jeff reminded Homeowners to check our website:

http://nelsonscreek.org  password:  NCHA445

A Homeowner inquired about whether or not the Covenants were about to expire.  Janet Pol stated that they were renewed for until 2025 a few years back, so we are fine.

A Homeowner asked if the Annual Garage Sale, scheduled for June 6 – 8 could be scheduled for later in the summer in view of the road construction.  Jeff Busch said te Board will discuss this idea.

SID NEWS
Tom Rerucha Nelson’s Creek SID Board Chair gave the SID report.  He said the annual street sweeping has been completed and Lamp, Rynearson & Associates, Inc. will be marking streets for broken concretes.  The repairs may not be completed until early July.

Tom said the SID assessment is 44 cents per $100 of assessed value.  This assessment is comprised of 33 cents for our bond and 11 cents for the general fund.  The SID’s debt is $1.7 million and is scheduled to be paid off in June 2018.  The taxable value of the SID is $93 M and is unlikely that we won’t be annexed by the City sometime fairly soon.  

ELECTIONS

Dan Collins announced that NCHA has four vacancies for our six Board position.  He said that we have three announced candidates, who are running for four positions, one of which will be the unexpired term of Dan Collins.  Dan said the announced candidates are Jeff Busch, Michael Schop, and Diana Koger.  

On a Motion by Mr. Lubischer, Seconded by Janet Pol, to nominate Joan Lubischer for the Board.  Approved

On a Motion by Shelley Collins, Seconded by Milo Cunningham, to close nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for the above candidates.  Approved. 

There being no other business to come before the group.

On a Motion by Michael Schop, Seconded by Janet Pol, Approved to adjourn at 8:15 p.m.  

Jeff Busch, President       ____________________________

 Dan Collins, Recording Secretary ____________________

